City of Brownsboro Farm
Regular Commission Meeting
Tuesday, February 8th, 2022

A regular meeting of the City of Brownsboro Farm Commission was held on Tuesday, 02/8/2022.  The meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.  Present were Mayor Kim Franklin, Commissioner Lisa Holthouse, Commissioner Katie Danner, Commissioner Mark McGrath, Commissioner Tim Quinn, and City Clerk/Treasurer Blake Watson. Also in attendance was Laura Mosher
The meeting was called to order at 7:36. 

The Agenda was adopted.  Motion by Mayor Franklin, 2nd by Commissioner Quinn.  Passed unanimously.

The minutes from January were approved.  Motion by Mayor Franklin, 2nd by Commissioner McGrath. Passed unanimously.
Financials were also approved. Motion by Mayor Franklin, 2nd by Commissioner Danner. Passed unanimously
Commissioner Quinn
Discussed pump in pool and confirmed that city bought new pump but is currently waiting to use until current pump is no longer usable. Heater is currently unable to be fixed because the part needed to fix the current heater is no longer in stock. Commissioner Quin had a plumber come look at putting in a new heater, but the plumber stated he was unable to do this job. He is still waiting on new quotes. Commissioner Quinn also confirmed that it is the lifeguard’s responsibility to clean the pool and is considering having multiple lifeguards on duty this summer to ensure the cleaning is done. Other Pool Management companies were also discussed. Also discussed repairing the bottom of the pool but this would require the pool to be drained. Commissioner Quinn also had a plumber out to look at the baby pool and main issue is the drain. Commissioners discussed possibility of splash pads as well as keeping baby pool as is. 
Commissioner McGrath
Brought up road conditions during ice storm. Mentioned that salt was not as successful because it has rained right before snow began. Commissioners agreed that this was situational and not the fault of the removal company.
Lisa Holthouse 
Concrete Planter broke and needs to be replaced. Requested that the city have 4 planters instead of 2. Commissioner McGrath motion for an amount not to exceed $400 from Park Fund Maintenance account. Commissioner Quinn 2nd and it passed unanimously. Also mentioned that she is working to trim brush behind pool. 
Commissioner Danner
Compiling online directory is going well and Commissioner Danner is currently looking at printing options for new directory. She has also started booking Food Trucks and depending on schedules, could start them as early as April. 

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:21 pm.  Motion by Mayor Franklin, 2nd by Commissioner Quinn. The motion passed unanimously.
__________________________________                                           ______________________________
Kim Franklin, Mayor					                Blake Watson, City Clerk 
